The Town of Brunson met in a regular monthly Council meeting on Wednesday, June 6, 2012. All Council members were present along with Mayor Wright.
Invocation was led by Mayor Wright and followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.
The minutes of the last meeting were read by Mayor and Council. Councilmember Smart made a motion to accept and approve the minutes. Councilmember Hudson seconded. Motion was carried and approved. 
Mayor Wright then welcomed all visitors and opened the floor to any questions, comments, or discussions. Mr. Bobby Sullivan told Mayor and Council that he had been in touch with both the Dollar Tree and Dollar General stores. He said that he had talked to someone with the Dollar General stores about opening up in the building where the Market Place was but that they thought the place may be too small. Mr. Sullivan asked if there was anywhere else within the town that they could possibly come. He asked about some of his property which is located behind the laundry and the zoning area that it is in.  Mayor Wright noted that the area behind the laundry was in R12 and that it would have to be changed. He said that the town needs a Zoning Committee to get it changed or that a variance would have to be put in. The town does not currently have an active Zoning Committee.  Attorney Brown told Mayor and Council that they could amend the town’s Ordinance to change the number of people needed for the Zoning Committee. Councilmember Hudson made a motion to amend the Ordinance for the number of people needed for the town’s Zoning Committee changing it from 5 people to 3 people. Councilmember Smart seconded. All were in favor. The town will place an ad in the Hampton County Guardian for a Zoning Committee. 
Mayor and Council read a Resolution approving the application for the Town of Gifford to join the LRWS as a member. Councilmember Hudson made a motion to approve the Resolution. Councilmember Smart seconded. All were in favor. Motion was carried and approved. 
Mayor and Council then read the Ordinance to Transfer the Water & Sewer Systems to the LRWS. Councilmember Hudson made a motion to accept the second reading of the Ordinance to Transfer the Systems. Councilmember Smart seconded. Motion was carried and approved. The Public Hearing for the third reading of the Ordinance will be held in July. 
There was no Police report for the month.
The Mayor’s report included the following:
Mayor Wright met with the Decorating Committee. The Committee will be holding a fund raiser on June 30th at the Methodist Church.  Mayor Wright said that they will be selling boston-butts and that the tickets will be $20 each. The boston-butts will be fully cooked, wrapped, and ready to go.  
Mayor Wright met with the School Board in Varnville concerning the ball field.
Mayor Wright attended the NCBM Conference in Atlanta last week. 
The town received a letter from the Auditor for this year’s audit. The letter states that it will not be more than $5,000. Councilmember Hudson asked that the town also get a proposal from another auditor as well. The town will contact them and ask for a proposal.
The town received a letter from the Watermelon Festival Committee. The luncheon will be held at the First Baptist Church social hall. Mayor Wright asked for a count of how many would attend. 
The Police car has a small amount of damage on the front hood due to hitting a deer. The town received two estimates for the repairs, one from Smith’s Paint & Body and one from Mixson’s Auto Body.  The town’s deductible is $200. Mayor Wright said that the town will probably keep the car until we see how things will work out with Hampton County.
The town received a letter from DHEC about three DMR’s that had been reported wrong. Those reports were corrected and resubmitted. The town will also have to create a manual for the Wastewater Operations. Mr. Fred Hanna is working with the town to get this done.  Mr. Hanna will also be working on the variance for the town’s water/wastewater permit as well.
Mayor and Council looked at and agreed on a couple of shirts to be purchased for them.
Councilmember Hudson reported that the LRWS is going along good. He said that the town needs to be ready to transfer over and that they also needed to think about the employees and their positions.  He asked about the water deposits that are being held by the town as they will also have to be transferred over. Mayor Wright noted that the funds are kept in the Water & Sewer account and that we do have records of the deposits. The FHA loans will also be transferred. 
Mayor Wright told Council that the phone bill through Frontier would be about $150.00 instead of the $79.00 that was originally quoted due to having two lines but that this was still a savings over what we had been paying. He told Council members that he intended to purchase two new phones for the office as well. 
Attorney Brown said that Mr. Mole had not contacted him concerning the school. He said that the Corporation for the Committee for the Betterment of Poor People had never been filled through the Secretary of State’s Office and that the school may still belong to the District. Mayor Wright told Attorney Brown to proceed with the next step in getting something done.
The financial report was reviewed by Mayor and Council. Councilmember Hudson made a motion to approve the financial report. Councilmember Williams seconded. Motion was carried and approved.  
Mayor and Council then reviewed the 2012-2013 budget. Mayor Wright noted that a 2% pay raise had been included for Nathaniel and Bubba. The Public Hearing for the third reading of the budget will be scheduled for July.
There was no other business at hand.
Councilmember Smart made a motion to adjourn. Councilmember Hudson seconded. Meeting was then adjourned at 7:27pm.

